

	LYHO Meeting Minutes February 12th, 2024 Civic Center	
--	---	--

Those in attendance: Dan, Kendra, Rob, Travis, Vanessa, and Felecia as a proxy for Shawn.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT – Minutes Approved

TREASURER’S REPORT – Report approved.

BUSINESS

Coach’s Update: Please see attached update from Rob. A discussion was had regarding the status of the Helena House tournament roster. At the time of the meeting, the roster had around 17 players. After careful consideration of all aspects of the situation it was called to a vote. Based on the information in the email sent from Helena, our level of competition the last year- with half of the team being from the middle group and the fact that the 18u group had very few opportunities this season (2 travel opportunities and one jamboree) the board voted unanimously to keep the roster as is.

Jamborees:

6u/8u: went well! Losing Butte last minute made things difficult but overall things went well.

3v3: Discussion was had on whether it would be possible to fit in a 3v3 tournament this year on Feb 23rd. A lot of factors are at play to make that happen.

2023/2024 Season

It went well with the large number of kids we had in each group. Practices went well with all the extra help with coaching, drills etc.

Netting: On hand. The board needs to figure out a way to hang and secure them to the dividers.

Ice: There was talk of shutting off the chillers mid February. The board will continue to talk with LISA on this matter.

New Hockey Gear Shed:

Jeremy Melton is working on a quote to build the 12x24 shed. We would like to add a rolling door which will be an additional \$550.

Jerimi Melton might be willing to build the shed in the spring. Dan will be in touch with him for more details.

NEW EQUIPMENT

Fundraising:

Bobby Heller has agreed to donate to youth hockey and will be giving a check to Kendra in the future. A Jaycees grant form was dropped off for the board to submit. The board discussed the application and has decided to apply for more gear money at this time to accommodate some of the larger players that are new to hockey. Felecia reported that Shawn may know someone willing to donate materials towards the shed project.

--	--	--

	LYHO Meeting Minutes February 12th, 2024 Civic Center	
--	---	--

Dividers: We need to modify the dividers so that there is a way to keep them together while they are being moved, when it is windy etc.

NEW BUSINESS

Fan gear: Mel is working on a new order, and we can revisit this at the next meeting.

Adjourn: Next meeting scheduled for March 11th at 6pm at the Civic Center.

--	--	--